

Warmingham CE Primary School

School Lane, Warmingham Cheshire. CW11 3QN Tel: 01270 526260

Executive Head: **Nicola Badger**Principal: **Kate Appleby**



School Diary for the Week Beginning: 9th May 2022

Monday

Badgers – Music Lessons Y6 SATs Tests

Tuesday

Y6 SATs Tests PE – Otters & Hedgehogs

> Squirrels Athletics Festival at MHS

Craft Club (KS1)
Book Club (KS2)

Wednesday

Y6 SATs Tests Wellie Wednesday Club

Thursday

Y6 SATs Tests Outdoor Games Club (KS1)

Friday

PE for All Multi-Sports Club (KS2)

Saturday

Saturday Church

Happy Birthday



"Encourage one another and build each other up."

1 Thessalonians 5:11

Dear Parents.

There is an air of excitement in school – the children are looking forward to singing and dancing at the Warmingham Wakes tomorrow. Thank you for supporting our PTA with their Jazzy Jar stall. There is also a Wakes service at St Leonard's on Sunday at 6:30pm. A few of our children will be reading – it would be lovely if you can join us.

Across the country, thousands of Year 6 children will be preparing for their KS2 SATs tests. At Warmingham, we try hard to ensure that the children don't become too anxious about these tests, and instead try to put a positive twist on them. Instead of them being a test, the children are encouraged to see them as a chance to show how hard they have worked over the last four years and all the things they have learnt to do. We remind the children regularly that the tests are just a snapshot and will never reflect all the amazing things they can do – whether that's academically or not. Our children all have so much to offer, and that's what we value, and this is what we share with the teachers at their new High Schools.

The Year 6 children will be completing their tests in the classrooms. This means the children in Squirrels class and the Year 5 in Badgers will need to go straight to the village hall where they will spend the morning for the majority of the week (Monday to Thursday). Please can Squirrels and Year 5 come in their PE kits all week. On Friday morning, they will all be able to come into school through the playground door as normal.

Have a wonderful weekend with your families.

Kind regards,

Kate Appleby

Principal of Warmingham CE Primary

Proud member of the Rural Church Schools Academy Trust

Sport's Competitions

From time to time. We are asked to participate in various sporting events at one of our local high schools. There is usually a specific number of children who can participate. In the interest of fairness and to ensure all of the children have the opportunity to let their individual lights shine, we select children using the process below:

All of the children are initially asked if they would like to take part. They are positively encouraged, but never pushed. If there are more children than spaces, we put the children's names into a hat and the required number of children, and two reserves will be pulled out of the hat.

We will then make a note of the names who weren't pulled out. These children will be offered a place at the next sporting event. We start the selection process again every September because of the mixed aged classes.

Middlewich High School no longer provide a minibus to transport the children to these events. As a result, parents are asked to organise transport to and from the events. It would be helpful if you let Mrs Marsden know if you are willing to help transport other children.

The next events are:

Tuesday 10th May – Y3/4 Athletics Festival at Middlewich High Tuesday 28th June – Y5/6 Rounders at Middlewich High Tuesday 5th July – Inclusion Sports Festival

Mr Friel is also in the process of arranging some sporting competitions across the trust.

Relationships & Sex

Relationships and Sex (RSE) are part of our Relationships, Sex and Health Education (RSHE). Our RSHE curriculum develops the knowledge, understanding and skills young people need to manage their lives, now and in the future. Learning about relationships and sex supports children to stay safe, enjoy positive relationships of all kinds, and make informed decisions. It will build positive foundations for healthy and safe relationships of all kinds.

At Warmingham, our curriculum starts with our family and friends and how to be kind, the importance of caring and respectful relationships before moving onto how our bodies change during puberty in preparation for reproduction and the basic facts about pregnancy in Year 6. As part of the curriculum, we also cover online relationships because of the world we live in today. We use the 'Christopher Winters Project' to deliver our Relationships & Sex Education during the summer of each year. This year, will be delivering the age appropriate lessons after half term.

A copy of our RSHE scheme of work, Relationships Policy and the units of work from the Christopher Winters Project can be found on our website in the 'Pastoral Care and RSHE' section.

If you would like to discuss any part of the curriculum, please speak to your child's class teacher or Mrs Appleby.





Don't forget it's the Wakes tomorrow - Saturday 7th May. If your child is taking part in one of the events, they will need to arrive at the following times:



Dani & Ashton will be opening the Wakes at 1:30pm – Please arrive at 1:20pm in full school uniform.

The children will be singing at 1:45pm – please arrive at 1:30pm in full school uniform. Francesca, Imogen, Seb and Tobin are welcome to remain in their attendants outfits.

Maypole Dancers will be performing at 2:50pm – Please arrive at 2:40pm in full school uniform and trainers.

Jazzy Jars

Thank you for taking the time to fill and decorate some jam jars for the Wakes tomorrow. Prizes were awarded to the children who brought in the most jars and another for the most creative design.



Queen's Platinum Jubilee

Towards the end of this half term, we will be celebrating the Queen's Jubilee in school. Each class will be focusing their work around a picture book.

Otters – What the Ladybird Heard on Holiday Hedgehogs – The Queen's Hat Squirrels – Our Queen Elizabeth Badgers – Kings & Queens



On Wednesday 25th May, our PTA are organising a 'Decades Disco' for the children. Each year group will need to come dressed either in clothes from their decade or someone famous from their particular decade:

Reception - 1950s

Year 1 - 1960s

Year 2 – 1970s

Year 3 – 1980s

Year 4 – 1990s

Year 5 – 2000s

Year 6 – 2010s

On Thursday 26th May, we will be having our own Street Party with the children. Mrs Marsden will be sending out a list of donations for you to choose from early next week.

Don't forget - the school will be closed on Friday 27th May.

Let Your Light Shine - Ours Stars for this week:

Otters (Reception) ~ Jacob for challenging himself in all areas of the classroom environment.

Hedgehogs (Y1) ~ Lily for being a superstar. Your light has always shone brightly at Warmingham.

Hedgehogs (Y2) ~ James for his increased stamina in his writing.

Squirrels (Y3) ~ Mae for her brilliant effort and interest when identifying and exploring famous landmarks in different cities across Europe.

Squirrels (Y4) ~ Thomas for his enthusiasm and interest in our Guided Reading sessions which are all focussed on ' Great women who saved the planet'.

Badgers (Y5) ~ Elliott for persevering with your algebra so you could write a formula to explain the patterns.

Badgers (Y6) ~ Izzy for the extra effort you have put in with your writing this week.

PE Award (KS1) ~Rupert for superb effort enthusiasm and fitness levels.

PE Award (KS2) ~ Frankie for demonstrating excellent cricket skills.

Mrs Appleby's Principal Award ~ Isla for always being such a kind and caring girl who brightens up everyone's day.

House Points

| House | Birch | 0ak | Sycamore | Willow |
|------------------|-------|----------|-----------------|---------|
| This Week | 102 | 152 | 47 | 97 |
| Top of the House | Poppy | Thomas S | Jenson H, Jacob | Kaitlyn |
| | | | Sophie | |
| This Year | 694 | 822 | 506 | 684 |



This week our Ethos Council have chosen Eliza for forgiving her friend when they fell out.



Making Time for Each Other Luke 10 38-42

We will be listening to the story of Martha and Mary.



Prayer for the Week

Lord, please go before us, to lead:
walk beside us, to befriend;
be above us, to protect;
stay behind us, to direct;
be beneath us, to support;
and enfold us in your love.
Amen

This Week's Family Bible Reading

The Story of Thomas Page 360

Let Your Light Shine - Out of School Achievements



Well done Dinah on your Level 1 Swimming Award



Next Saturday Church – 14th May 9:30am to 11:00am Warmingham Village Hall



Theme: Disciples of Jesus: Philip

www.warminghamce.cheshire.sch.uk



May 2022

7th May – Warmingham Wakes 9th to 12th May – KS2 SATs Week 25th May – Decades Disco 26th May – Queen's Jubilee Street Party 27th May –School Closed for the Queen's Jubilee

June 2022

30th May to 3rd June – Half-term Holiday 6th June – INSET Day 8th June – World Religion Day 23rd June – Badgers playing with the Hallé Orchestra at Bridgewater Hall 28th June – Badgers Rounders Tournament at Middlewich High School

July 2022

5th July – KS2 Inclusive Sports Festival 8th July – RCSAT Ethos Council Conference @ Bunbury 19th July – Otters & Hedgehogs Chester Zoo Visit 20th July – Last Day in School

September 2022

1st & 2nd September – INSET Days First Day Back – Monday 5th September